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Int. day. Living room 

John a men in his late 30 sitting next to the window,  he takes one 
cigarette from the packet. (close shots) 

 

##Black screen 

A men is crying and begging 

Don’t do it, whatever they paid you I will double it, I promise, just 
hand me my check book, im a rich ma… 

Gun shot. 

 

Int. day. Living room 

With the sound of the gun fire we see the man light his cigarette. 
(close shots) 

 

##Black screen 

Noise sound, also a man is yelling and a kid is crying. 

Who are you get out of my house. What you doing here. Do they send you. 
(start crying) don’t do it. I have kids. You have a choice. I can pay 
you. Don’t do it. (gun charged) you know they are gonna send someone 
for you too one day. 

Gun shot. 

Sudden silence. 

 

Int. day. Living room 

John is smoking next o the window,, finished his cigarette and start 
singing Christmas song, stops after a while grabs his phone and call 
Mark. 

John 
Hi Mark 

 
Mark 

Who is this 
 

John 
Its me, John 

What. Are you surprised 



Mark 
Kind of 

 
John 

How you doin 
 

Mark 
Fine you? 

 
John 

I ve been better 
 

Mark 
John, you cant keep running they are going to find you sooner or later 

 
John 

Im in my house 
Mark 

Your house? 
 

John 
See you soon 

 
John hangs up on mark and goes puts some water in the heater, then he 
goes to another room to his desk. He opens a drawer, there’s a gun a 
file named “escape plan 2005” a passport and money. 
He takes the file opens it and take out a photo of an island (we can 
hear the sound of waves buts its gets confused with the sound of the 
water heater) 

He goes and make two cups of tea, puts them on a table and opens the 
door. 

He sits down smoking, we can see he feels someone is approaching the 
door. Mark enters, takes a look at the house quickly and goes sits in 
front of john. They keep staring at each other. 

John 
You want some tea? 

 
Mark 

Im fine 
 

John 
Cigarette? 

 
Mark 

I don’t smoke 
 



John 
Lucky man 

 
Mark 

What going on John, what you doin? 
 

John 
What do you mean? 

 
Mark 

Come on jhon, we are both killers we know each other. You know what I 
meant 

 
John 

Nothing going on, I just give up. It doesn’t matter anymore 
 

Mark 
Why now? 

 
John 

Because its too late for anything else, and im tired of running 
 

Mark 
So what now? 

 
John 

(looks at him)  
how much they gave you 

 
Mark 

20 millions 
 

John 
Huh.. once I killed a congressman dog for 20 million. 

 
(looks at the window for a moment, and puts the escape plan file on 
the table, opens it and take the island photo and show it to mark) 
Beautiful isn’t it, (john looks at the photo sadly) you know I had a 
perfect escape plan. But I was greedy, at some point I started to love 
what im doing. This business sucked me into it. I couldn’t stop, I 
didn’t want to stop even if they asked me to do it. And now its too 
late, ( he burns the picture). 

Mark grabs his gun. 

 

 



John 
(Puts a small medicine bottle on the table) 

Don’t bother; I always wanted to finish what I started. You see this 
(The medicine) they call it “the soft pillow” cool name?  it stops 

your heart without feeling anything, its like when you die sleeping. 
 

John puts some of the poison on his cup, drinks it. And put his 
Christmas song on the speakers. And closes his eyes softly. 
Mark puts his gun on his pocket. Checks john’s heart beats. And leaves 
after he takes john escape plan file. 

Int. Night. Mark desk 

Mark opens john’ file and found a little note said “Escape plan 
version 2020” the file contains a picture of Mark and some papers 
about the “soft pillow”. 


